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COUNCIL BOARD MEMBERS 

• President - CW4 Jay E Garbus, USA (Ret) 

• 1st VP - CDR Kenneth Klassen, USN (Ret) 

• 2nd VP - LCDR Mark Sandvigen, USN (Ret) 

• Immediate Past President - COL Jim Brumit, USA (Ret) 

• Surviving Spouse Liaison - Dr. Vivianne Wersel, (SSL) 

• Treasurer - Col Ken Hillman, USMC (Ret) 

•  Assistant Treasurer – CAPT Mike Covell, USN (Ret)  
• Secretary - Mrs. Sue Harris, (SOM) 

• Council Web Manager - CAPT Doug Ehrhardt, USN (Ret)  

• Personal Affairs Officer - CAPT David Lee, USNR (Ret) 

• Health and Welfare – MAJ Leon Rooks, USAR (FMR) 

• Lay Chaplain – LTC Ed Grant, USA (Ret) 

• Parliamentarian COL Vern Pike, USA (Ret)  

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

CW4 Jay E. Garbus, USA (Ret)  
5 Star Council 

 I hope everyone is getting back to normal what ever you do. It is great to see all the 
places open and not wearing masks. We will continue to have meeting on Zoom even if we 

meet in person.  Zoom is helping members that live far away be able to participate in the meetings. The  Council will still be 
meeting every month on Zoom for one hour to update on Council progress. 
 
  1st  CDR Kenneth Klassen updated the Chapter Officer report and the Chapter Health form. Ken is making it easier to 
fill out the forms. We need to recruit more members to the Chapters. Some of the Chapter's have lost members due to moving 
out of North Carolina. 
 
 2nd VP LCDR Mark Sandvigen has been having monthly Advocacy meeting on Zoom. This month we hit the road on 
what affects them. In the newsletter the issues are addressed. 
 
Anyone who wants their business card on the newsletter please send to me. 

 

North Carolina Council Newsletter 

NC Council of Chapters Website: www.moaa-nc.org 
Serving Navy, Marines, Army, Air Force, Space Force, Coast Guard, Public Health Service, NOAA 

Volume  2022-2023 Issue IV 

COUNCIL MEETING DATES 

Quarterly meetings Hybrid/Zoom 
All dates subject to Change 

  
May 7th—2nd Quarterly Zoom 

      
August 12th & 13th—3rd Quarterly 

    Raleigh, MOAA Leadership & meeting TBA location 

      
November 4th & 5th—Annual Meeting/4th Quarterly 

      Hawthorne Inn, Wiston Salem 
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My Fellow Officers of the High Country, 

 

 

 

 

We (your board of Directors) are planning a joint General Membership Meeting with the New River Chapter members. It is to be 
on 7 June. Our speaker will be COL Dan Merry, USAF (Ret.), who is the Vice President of Government Relations at National 
MOAA. In addition we will be able to enjoy being with all of our members as well as those of the New River Chapter from West 
Jefferson. It will be held at the Boone Golf Course in the Fairway Cafe. The food will be catered by Casa Rustica Catering of 
Boone. So please save the date of 7 June and join your fellow officers in this enjoyable and meaningful gathering. I am attaching 
a flyer listing the particulars of the event. 

Thank you, 

Doug 

Douglas May, Capt. USMC (Fmr.), President 

High Country Chapter of MOAA 
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 Bomb Techs Without Borders 

https://www.btwob.org/ 

Learn about BTWOB and donate to help: 

 Purchase specialized equipment. 

 Provide logistics to move bomb tech equip-

ment, and bomb techs where they are 

needed. 

 Defray bomb techs travel expenses to 

Ukraine. 

 Thank you in advance! 

Moldova World Children’s Fund Updates 

Read about the work being done by Moldova 

World Children’s Fund president, Ray West.  

Go to  

https://moldovawcf.org/updates/ 

Help the Ukrainian refugees in Moldova 

Donate 

Special Thank You to Guidon Brewing Co. 

WNC MOAA partnering with Guidon Brewing 
Co. of Hendersonville, NC, on April 2nd 
raised over $2,200 for Moldova World Chil-
dren’s Fund in 3 hours.  

 

CNN Live Interview With John Culp  

Here’s the link to the interview by CNN with John 

Culp about his work with Bomb Techs Without 

Borders in Ukraine. https://f.io/DNSES1FU  

https://f.io/DNSES1FU
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CHAPTER PRESIDENTS 

• (NC01) - Cape Fear—COL Richard A. Underwood, USA, (Ret) 

• (NC02) - Coastal Carolina—CAPT Randall Ramian, USN, (Ret) 

• (NC04) - Charlotte-Metrolina—LTC Joe Anderson, USA, (Ret) 

• (NC06) - Sandhills—COL Walter Haverstein, USMC, (Ret) 

• (NC07) - Southeastern—Col. Joseph (Joe) Irrera, USMC, (Ret) 

• (NC08) - Tarheel Central—Lt. Col. Greg Chase, USAF (Ret)  

• (NC09) - Triangle—COL Herb Segal, USA, (Ret) 

• (NC10) - Western Carolina—Capt. Donna Culp, USAF, (FMR) 

• (NC11) - Catawba Valley—LTC Clifford (Davey) Davenport, USA, (Ret) 

• (NC14) - Piedmont—Maj. Aimee S. Corning, USAF, (Ret) 

• (NC17) - First in Flight—LCDR Al Del Garbino, USCG, (Ret) 

• (NC20) - Central Carolina—LTC Gary Applewhite, USA, (Ret) 

• (NC21) - High Country—Capt. Douglas May, USMC (FMR) 

• (NC22) - New River—LCDR Steve Tucker, USN, (Ret) 

Executive Committee  
1. CW4 Jay Garbus, USA (Ret)  
2. CDR Kenneth Klassen, USN (Ret) 
3. LCDR Mark Sandvigen, USN (Ret)  
4. COL Jim Brumit, USA (Ret)  
5. Mrs. Sue Harris (SOM)– nonvoting 

Nominating Committee 
1. Immediate Past President - COL Jim Brumit, USA (Ret)  
2. Chapter President - CAPT Donna Culp, USAF (FMR) 
3. COL Jeri Graham, USA (Ret) 
4. CAPT David Lee, USNR (Ret) 

Finance Committee   
1. President - CW4 Jay Garbus, USA (Ret) 
2. Treasurer - CAPT Mike Covell, USN (Ret) 
3. Immediate Past President - COL Jim Brumit, USA (Ret)  

Planning Committee 
 1. President—CW4 Jay Garbus, USA (Ret) 
 2. 1st VP—CDR Ken Klassen, USN (Ret) 
 3. 2nd VP—LCDR Mark Sandvigen, USN (Ret) 
 4. Mrs. Sue Harris (SOM) 
 5. CAPT Mike Covell, USN (Ret) 
 6. Dr. Vivianne Wersel, D. Aud. (SSL) 
 7. COL Jeri Graham, USA (Ret) 
 8. CAPT Donna Culp, USAF IFMR) 
 9. CAPT David Lee, USNR (Ret) 
 10. CAPT Doug Ehrhardt, USN (Ret) 
 11. COL Iggi Husar, USA (Ret) 

By-Law Committee  
1. Juan Chavez, Past President, Cape Fear Chapter, Chairman 
2.Walt Havenstein, President, Sandhills Chapter 
3.Greg Chase, President, Tarheel Chapter 
4.Al DelGarbino, President, First Flight Chapter 

The MOAA Store Is Now Open!

From apparel to headwear and 

much more, we are excited for you 

to show your MOAA pride! 

Veterans Bridge Home 

704-332-8802 

info@veteransbridgehome.org 

mailto:info@veteransbridgehome.org
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Published by the North Carolina Council of Chapters of MOAA 
OUR MISSION STATEMENT is in concert with the Military Officers Association of America purposes and objectives. 

The goal is to foster fraternal relations among retired, active, and former officers of the uniformed services and 

their Reserve and National Guard components. Our aim is to actively promote the protection of the rights and in-

terests of members of the uniformed services, their family members, including survivors, provide useful services for 

members and their families, and serve the community, the active military forces (past, present, and future) and our 

nation. 

Publisher and Editor – CW4 Jay E. Garbus, USA (Ret) and Sue Harris (SOM) 

Editor may be reached at (704) 400-0160 

The Newsletter is published for members and friends of North Carolina Council of Chapters, MOAA. 

Editorial Policy: The North Carolina Council of Chapters is affiliated with national MOAA. As such, the North Caroli-

na Council of Chapters is nonprofit, politically nonpartisan. Editorial policies are established by the North Carolina 

Council of Chapters Publisher and Editor and are in consonance with MOAA’s. 

Advertising and sponsorship are accepted based on MOAA policies and standards. 

Chapter Website - www.moaa-nc.org 

MOAA “Take Action” http://www.moaa.org/take Action/ 

A current issue of the newsletter can be found on the North Carolina Council of Chapters website, www.moaa-

nc.org. Anyone wishing to receive this newsletter by e-mail may do so by contacting us using the “Contact Us” link 

on the website, www.moaa-nc.org/contact.php.  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ASHEVILLE, N.C. — The Western North Carolina VA 
Health Care System has a special working relationship 
with the Cherokee Indian Hospital (CIH) to ensure Na-
tive American Veterans in the area have access to care 
either in the VA, on the reservation at the CIH, or at 
both. Tina Hendricks is a VA registered nurse on  
station at the CIH who assists Veterans with their care 
and continuity of care. According to Hendricks, Veter-
ans can have a primary care provider at the CIH and a 
primary care provider in the VA — it’s a special memo 
of understanding established between the VA and the 
CIH.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
If a Veteran is being seen at the Cherokee Indian Hos-
pital and needs, prefers, or requests care through the 
VA (such as for a specialty clinic) they’re eligible to re-
ceive that care from the VA. To set it up, the ordering 
provider at the CIH just reaches out to the provider at 
the VA to coordinate the referral and care. If that Vet-
eran doesn’t have a primary care clinic in the VA sys-
tem, Ms. Hendricks has a system for  
getting referrals for those patients. If you know a na-
tive American veteran who may benefit from a liaison, 
reach out to the advocates at the CIH and let’s work 
together for the Veteran   

http://www.moaa.org/take%20Action/
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Veterans Integrated Services Networks (VISNs) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Veterans Integrated Services Network: The U.S. is divided into 18 Veterans Integrated Service Networks, or VISNs — 

regional systems of care working together to better meet local health care needs and provides greater access to 

care.               VISN map - click on VISN number for website 
VISN 1: VA New England Healthcare System 

VISN 2: New York/New Jersey VA Health Care Network 

VISN 4: VA Healthcare - VISN 4 

VISN 5: VA Capitol Health Care Network 

VISN 6: VA Mid-Atlantic Health Care Network 

VISN 7: VA Southeast Network 

VISN 8: VA Sunshine Healthcare Network 

VISN 9: VA MidSouth Healthcare Network 

VISN 10: VA Healthcare System 

VISN 12: VA Great Lakes Health Care System 

VISN 15: VA Heartland Network 

VISN 16: South Central VA Health Care Network 

VISN 17: VA Heart of Texas Health Care Network 

VISN 19: Rocky Mountain Network 

VISN 20: Northwest Network 

VISN 21: Sierra Pacific Network 

VISN 22: Desert Pacific Healthcare Network 

VISN 23: VA Midwest Health Care Network 

https://www.newengland.va.gov/
https://www.visn2.va.gov/
https://www.visn4.va.gov/
https://www.va.gov/visn5/
https://www.visn6.va.gov/
https://www.southeast.va.gov/
https://www.visn8.va.gov/
https://www.visn9.va.gov/
https://www.visn10.va.gov/
https://www.visn12.va.gov/
https://www.visn15.va.gov/
https://www.visn16.va.gov/
https://www.heartoftexas.va.gov/
https://www.visn19.va.gov/
https://www.visn20.med.va.gov/
https://www.visn21.va.gov/
https://www.desertpacific.va.gov/
https://www.visn23.va.gov/
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Agency Criteria: All Agencies or Non-Profit organizations submitting information for an identified recip-
ient must be considered a 501.3c or 501.c19 Recipient Criteria: Currently Serving, Military Spouse, 
Military Widow or Widower, or Veteran Must have a valid driver’s license Demonstrate ability to ob-
tain appropriate automobile insurance and future maintenance of the vehicle Have a safe driving 
record with no DUI convictions Demonstrated financial need.  Be willing to provide proof of Income/
Employment Does not currently own a reliable, working vehicle  

Recipient Information Form 

Please submit all 4 pages of this form and any additional information you would like to be included to:  
Christine.Dickens@usaa.com and (Insert Military Affairs or Military Affinity POC)  

This information requires information from the agency that supports the recipient and from the recipi-
ent.  The information will be shared with the National Auto Body Council (NABC), 1-800-Charity CARS, 
and the repair facility managing the refurbishment of the vehicle. This is an NABC program with USAA 
as a partner and 1-800 Charity CARS handles all associated title work, licensing and registration for 
each vehicle donated.   

DATE SUBMITTED _________________ 

SUBMITTED BY ___________________________________  

RELATIONSHIP TO RECIPIENT________________________ 

AGENCY/NONPROFIT ______________________________________________ 

Title _______________PHONE:  Work  Cell    _____________________________    

EMAIL ________________________________________ 

Please tell us why the RECIPIENT would benefit from receiving this vehicle gift. Explain any challeng-
es or issues RECIPIENT currently experience because of not having reliable transportation. Please 
provide as much information as RECIPIENT is comfortable sharing. Use additional page if necessary. 

mailto:Christine.Dickens@usaa.com
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WHY JOIN MOAA 
The Military Officers Association of America (MOAA) is the country's leading organization pro-
tecting the rights of military servicemembers and their families. Those who belong to MOAA not 
only lend their voices to a greater cause, but they also gain access to extensive benefits tailored to 
the needs and lifestyles of military officers. MOAA members proudly hail from every branch of the 

uniformed services. To them, we have made the same promise that they have made to their country: Never 
Stop Serving.  
Website  MOAA - Why Join MOAA 

 

JOIN US - Join a North Carolina Chapter our website www.moaa-nc.org  and click JOIN NOW menu. 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS, DEADLINES, EVENTS COUNCIL AND CHAPTER DATES TO KNOW 

 April 28: Monthly chapter leader virtual roundtable, 7 p.m. Eastern: Improving Chapter Health. Join here at 
the time of the meeting. 

 May 26: Monthly chapter leader virtual roundtable, 7 p.m. Eastern: Media Exposure/October Military 
Officer Issue. Join here at the time of the meeting. 

 June 30: Monthly chapter leader virtual roundtable, 7 p.m. Eastern: Recruiting. Join here at the time of the 
meeting. 

 July 28: Monthly chapter leader virtual roundtable, 7 p.m. Eastern: Event Planning. Join here at the time of 
the meeting. 

 June 7th—Joint Meeting High Country and New River Chapter . Speaker will be COL Dan Merry, 
USAF (Ret.) Vice President of Government Relations at National MOAA (see flyer page 2 

 Aug. 12-13: Mid-Atlantic Leadership Training Workshop (Raleigh, N.C.) and 3rd quarter Council 
meeting 

 Aug. 25: Monthly chapter leader virtual roundtable, 7 p.m. Eastern: Community Outreach, Emergency Relief 
Fund. Join here at the time of the meeting. 

 Sept. 29: Monthly chapter leader virtual roundtable, 7 p.m. Eastern: Branding. Join here at the time of the 
meeting. 

 Oct. 27: Monthly chapter leader virtual roundtable, 7 p.m. Eastern: Transition Services. Join here at the time 
of the meeting. 

 Nov. 4th - 5th; Annual meeting Hawthorne Inn, Winston Salem - Evening of Friday, November 4th 
Dr. (MG, USA Ret) Rob Tempel, Associate Dean for Extramural Clinical Practices ECU School of Dental 
Medicine,  
Dr. (COL, USA Ret) Bob Manga – Director, ECU Community Service Learning Center – Sylva,  
COL USA (Ret) David McCracken – Veteran Smiles Foundation.  
Saturday, November 5th 10:00m hrs: Emmett Casciato - President and Curator Veterans History 
Museum of the Carolinas - Brevard, NC https://theveteransmuseum.org/contact/  

 Nov. 17: Monthly chapter leader virtual roundtable, 7 p.m. Eastern: Retention. Join here at the time of the 
meeting. 

 Nov. 18-19: Texas Leadership Training Workshop (location TBD) 

 Dec. 29: Monthly chapter leader virtual roundtable, 7 p.m. Eastern: End of Year Review/Discussion. 
Join here at the time of the meeting. 

https://www.moaa.org/content/join-moaa/why-join-moaa/
http://www.moaa-nc.org
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_OWI4YjA3NzAtODcyMy00MDM5LWJlN2ItMWI0MDlkZWVkODZl%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%228190aedd-e648-4bc2-bfeb-d25a944d2b64%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%222d14c3e2-d7ad-45f9-b30e-6f7ed6573412%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_MDMwNzMxYzktYWRlOS00ZmU1LWJhZDMtYTg3MDMwZjNmMzUy%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%228190aedd-e648-4bc2-bfeb-d25a944d2b64%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%222d14c3e2-d7ad-45f9-b30e-6f7ed6573412%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_YzQ1MjRkOGMtZWY0ZC00YWZmLTg5ODktMjc3OGEzMmNhMjlm%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%228190aedd-e648-4bc2-bfeb-d25a944d2b64%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%222d14c3e2-d7ad-45f9-b30e-6f7ed6573412%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_MzQxYmNmNTUtM2FhNS00YjkxLTgyNjYtMjk0MjQ0YWY5OTBm%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%228190aedd-e648-4bc2-bfeb-d25a944d2b64%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%222d14c3e2-d7ad-45f9-b30e-6f7ed6573412%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_Y2NkM2ZlNjctYTBjZi00YzhiLWIzOTMtMjEyY2U5NjQyYWUz%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%228190aedd-e648-4bc2-bfeb-d25a944d2b64%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%222d14c3e2-d7ad-45f9-b30e-6f7ed6573412%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_MzZhNzdlYWUtZWJiMS00NTgwLWJlZGUtZjc5YTFkNmE2NmQ4%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%228190aedd-e648-4bc2-bfeb-d25a944d2b64%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%222d14c3e2-d7ad-45f9-b30e-6f7ed6573412%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_ZjllYWJkNzUtZDQ3Zi00MTlmLThkMjctZWUwYWU5ZGI5OTU4%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%228190aedd-e648-4bc2-bfeb-d25a944d2b64%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%222d14c3e2-d7ad-45f9-b30e-6f7ed6573412%22%7d
https://theveteransmuseum.org/contact/
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_NTFlM2JlNzItYmMxZi00Y2RlLTkxNmMtNzNmMmM0NjYyZTNm%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%228190aedd-e648-4bc2-bfeb-d25a944d2b64%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%222d14c3e2-d7ad-45f9-b30e-6f7ed6573412%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_YzVlNTc0ODEtM2E0Yy00ZGJkLWJkYjMtNDUwOWI1N2U4MDkz%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%228190aedd-e648-4bc2-bfeb-d25a944d2b64%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%222d14c3e2-d7ad-45f9-b30e-6f7ed6573412%22%7d
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TAKE ACTION 

COUNCIL AND CHAPTER AWARDS 
MOAA Levels of Excellence Award - Each year, councils and chapters may request to be recognized for 
one of two Levels of Excellence awards.Councils and chapters that want to be considered for a Levels of Ex-
cellence Award need to submit a nomination by May 1. 
  
A standard set of rating criteria will be used to evaluate all councils and chapters that submit a package. Last 
year, 162 councils and chapters earned 5-star awards. Your council or chapter could be among the winners 
recognized at a dinner in Kansas City later this year. 
 
Col. Marvin J. Harris Communications Awards - MOAA's annual contest identifying those councils and chap-
ters that do an outstanding job communicating with their members.  
 
Colonel Steve Strobridge Legislative Chair/Liaison Award - This annual award recognizes an affiliate Legisla-
tive Chair or Liaison who has demonstrated superior service to their council/chapter and national MOAA in 
support of national and/or state legislation which affects servicemembers, veterans, retirees, and their fami-
lies.  
 
2021 Surviving Spouse Liaison Excellence Award- Surviving Spouse Liaisons work at the Council and Chapter 
level to ensure fellow survivors remain connected to the military family and participate in local and national 
programs and advocacy efforts. 
 
MOAA ROTC/JROTC Awards Program - MOAA has PDF fillable certificates for ROTC and JROTC available for 

leaders to add their chapter name and the name of the award recipient. 
• ROTC fillabale PDF certificate 

• JROTC fillable PDF certificate 
Medals and certificates can be purchased at the MOAA Store.Note for high schools and universities re-
questing that someone from MOAA make a presentation: If there is a local MOAA chapter in your area, you 

may want to consider contacting them. Many of our 400-plus MOAA affiliates are still supporting ROTC/
JROTC programs in their area. These programs are entirely voluntary; no MOAA chapter is under any obliga-
tion to present a certificate to ROTC and JROTC units. You can use the Chapter Locator to find your closest 
available chapter. 

These important issues require your immediate attention. Send your elected officials a MOAA-suggested mes-

sage today. 

Urge Your Elected Officials to Support Comprehensive Toxic Exposure Reform Legislation 
Comprehensive toxic exposure reform is needed to ensure we avoid the problems faced by Vietnam veterans 

who were exposed to Agent Orange. 
Urge Your Elected Officials to Fix the TRICARE Young Adult Coverage Gap 
MOAA continues efforts to build support for The Health Care Fairness for Military Families Act of 2021, H.R. 

475 in the House, and S. 1972 in the Senate. These bipartisan and bicameral pieces of legislation would 
expand TRICARE eligibility to young adult dependents up to age 26, bringing TRICARE in line with com-
mercial plan requirements.  

Ask Your Lawmakers to Support the Military Hunger Prevention Act 
Food insecurity among junior servicemembers is not a new concern, but like many ongoing problems, it’s 

been made worse by the economic fallout from the COVID-19 pandemic. The Military Hunger Prevention 
Act would establish a Basic Needs Allowance (BNA) for these servicemembers, helping them overcome 

https://www.moaa.org/content/chapters-and-councils/moaa-awards/moaa-levels-of-excellence-awards/
https://www.moaa.org/contentassets/915c0540489a403ca84c8561ada3a266/ROTC-Cert-2021.pdf
https://www.moaa.org/contentassets/915c0540489a403ca84c8561ada3a266/jrotc-cert-2021.pdf
https://moaa.estore.shop/
https://ebiz.moaa.org/PersonifyEbusiness/Default.aspx?TabId=161
https://takeaction.moaa.org/moaa/app/take-action;jsessionid=node013bypf98srjx4kln6nozpvsz453702.node0?engagementId=511223
https://takeaction.moaa.org/moaa/app/take-action;jsessionid=node013bypf98srjx4kln6nozpvsz453702.node0?engagementId=511394
https://takeaction.moaa.org/moaa/app/take-action;jsessionid=node013bypf98srjx4kln6nozpvsz453702.node0?engagementId=511409
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ADVOCACY NATIONAL, STATE, AND LOCAL LEGISLATIVE ISSUES 

 
MOAA – 2022 Advocacy in Action – Major ASKS 

MOAA is conducting our annual spring campaign throughout the month of April. Some of our 350,000 
members from across the country will soon be reaching out to your legislators to schedule in-person or vir-
tual meetings to discuss this year's campaign topics. 
 
Even if you are not participating in this year's advocacy campaign, we need your help reaching out to your 
elected officials to let them know about the event, what topics we are advocating for, and what their offic-
es should expect in the coming weeks. MOAA's three advocacy topics this year are: 
 
• The Major Richard Star Act (H.R. 1282/S. 344) would provide concurrent receipt of retired pay and dis-
ability pay for combat-injured veterans. This bill already has 205 co-sponsors in the House – adding 54 since 
January – and 56 in the Senate. If you already have co-sponsored, I want to thank you and ensure support 
through floor votes and potential amendments to the FY 2023 NDAA. 
 
• The Stop Copay Overpay Act (H.R. 4824) would overturn the doubling of TRICARE copays for mental 
health care for uniformed services families and retirees. By co-sponsoring this legislation, you can help re-
move the costly barrier to mental health care. 
 
• Ensuring a 4.6% military pay raise as a minimum across all ranks would keep faith with members of all 
eight uniformed services, maintaining the link to the Employment Cost Index (ECI) established by statute. 
Keeping this full raise intact in the NDAA remains one of MOAA’s constant priorities.   
 
We are pleased that a major issue of TOXIC EXPOSURE has been receiving excellent support..  The topics 
above need extra support.   Certainly, there are additional legislative concerns but in this annual big cam-
paign, we usually focus on 3 main topics. 
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Surviving Spouse Corner: Reflections of a Surviving Spouse Liaison 
By: Barbara Smith,  April 4, 2022 
 

Serving for the past six years as my chapter’s surviving spouse liaison has been a learning experience. When I first 
started in the role, I discovered there wasn’t any information or description for this undertaking. The chapter had 
over 60 surviving spouses (then called auxiliary members), but we didn’t have a separate list of them. That became 
my first job. I wrote a letter introducing myself and letting them know I was available for any assistance they might 
need. I also shared what I hoped to accomplish in the coming year (which at that time wasn’t much).  
  
In 2016, I was honored to receive national MOAA’s Surviving Spouse Liaison Excellence Award. At the ceremony, I 
met the most fascinating group of ladies, the Surviving Spouse Advisory Committee (now Council). One of the 
members, Pat Farnsworth, became my mentor. She has always been available to me and has given me the confi-
dence I needed to do this job.  

Over the years, I have tried to include surviving spouses in the chapter’s monthly meetings. Every May, we have a 
surviving spouse/spouse appreciation luncheon at our regular chapter meeting with a program designed for them. 
I didn’t feel that was enough, so now we have a quarterly luncheon for surviving spouses/spouses with emphasis 
on issues and problems that are of interest to them. 
  
At the end of the year, I send out a letter sharing what we have accomplished concerning surviving spouse issues 
and share what MOAA has on their legislative agenda for us. I try to attend all funerals to let spouses know I’m 
here for them. 
 
Four years after being appointed to this position, I was elected to the chapter board. This allows me to vote, which 
I believe is a very important step forward. 
 I was honored in 2018 to become a member of national MOAA’s Surviving Spouse Advisory Council. This has been 
an incredible experience. I have learned so much, which I have shared with my local chapter. I have also joined 
the MOAA Surviving Spouse Virtual Chapter, which is open to all surviving spouses and surviving spouse liaisons. 
  
It has been my privilege to fill this position. I have met some inspiring women, shared some wonderful stories, 
and made memories and some dear friends. 
  
I am beginning my seventh and final year as surviving spouse liaison. It is my hope that someone will step forward 

and bring a new look and fresh ideas to our chapter.  

The MOAA Store Is Now Open From apparel to headwear and much more, we are excited for you to 

show your MOAA pride!                                 

                                                           

https://www.moaa.org/content/about-moaa/meet-our-leaders/surviving-spouse-advisory-council/
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2018-news-articles/surviving-spouses-launch-new-virtual-moaa-chapter/
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NCCOC Zoom Meeting 

08 April 2022 

CALL TO ORDER - CW4 Jay Garbus, USA (Ret) 

ROLL CALL (if needed) Sue Harris (SOM) Quorum    Yes  20 present (15 = quorum) 

A. DATE AND LOCATION OF 2022 MEETINGS 

 a. Zoom 2nd Quarterly, May 7th 

 b. Zoom meeting, June 2nd 

 c. Zoom meeting, July 7th 

 d. In Person 3rd Quarterly, Raleigh, August 12th - 13th & Mid-Atlantic Leadership Workshop 

 e. Zoom meeting, September 15th 

 f. In Person * 4th Quarterly, November 4th & 5th Hawthorne Inn, Winston-Salem 

 

B. 1st Vice President REPORT - CDR Ken Klassen, USN, (Ret) slides 

difficult to get exact numbers of membership but reports show TRENDS in 2021 we lost 78 members from the 1st semester to 

the 2nd semester only FIVE Chapters have updated the Chapter Officer Report - please update so we are current on member-

ship numbers Jim Brumit stated that satellite Meet & Greets are postponed until fall because of Covid Donna Culp stressed 

that satellite members ARE members of MOAA and we need to continue to educate people Ken stated 3 recommendations 

for increasing membership- 1. Use the NRT 2. Use the Common Join Form where a new Chapter member can just check a 

box on the CJF (on the NCCOC website) and indicate they want to join at the basic level for no charge. 3. Send periodic 

emails to chapter members who are not National MOAA members 

 

C. 2nd Vice President REPORT - LCDR Mark Sandvigen, USN (Ret) slides 

 Advocacy in Action (AiA)  access Take Action Center key is RESEARCH the legislators’ websites to see if they supported veter-

ans in the past get an appointment to meet with legislators develop a communication plan based on research file report with 

MOAA send thank you to legislator AiA North Carolina strategy 

•National cemeteries are maintained by the state  

•work to remove “until full” verbiage within 8 months 

•Priority is to expedite Military and Spouse Licensure  

•Coordinate efforts with NC Veterans Council and work with NCCOC legislative committee to get materials. 

•Vivianne Wersel added that the property tax discount needs to be increased 

 

D. Past President CAPT Doug Ehrhardt - Joint Meeting - LCDR Steve Tucker announced that High Country Chapter and New River 

Chapter will hold a Joint Meeting on June 7th with COL Dan Merritt, MOAA National Government Relations as speaker, with a ca-

tered dinner. 

 

E. Past President COL Jim Brumit - Satellite formations are making progress 

 

F. Open Floor 

•The MOAA Store is reopened and ROTC and JROTC medals and certificates can be ordered 

•National MOAA is handling everything for the August meeting in Raleigh 

•Florida property tax is veteran friendly and might be of help for Vivianne’s efforts 

•LOE entries are due May 1st  

 

G. Adjournment 

 

* Hybrid 

 

 


